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MIS2022-011: Variance to the Overhead Utility
Standards



 

 

 
 
June 17, 2022 
 
Mr. Ryan Miller 
Planning Director 
City of Rockwall 
385 S. Goliad 
Rockwall, TX 75087 
 
Re:  Overhead Utility Variance – Rockwall Technology Park 
 
Mr. Miller: 
 
The Rockwall Economic Development Corporation (REDC) is the developer of the Rockwall 
Technology Park, and owns eight light industrial lots impacted by existing overhead (OH) utility 
lines on Corporate Crossing and State Highway 276. The attached aerial map shows the OH 
utilities in red and the impacted lots owned by the REDC in gold. The utility poles are owned by 
Oncor Electric Delivery and support major feeders for the company. Additional franchise utility 
providers also lease space on Oncor’s utility poles. 
 
The REDC has four projects and two regional detention ponds in the development pipeline that 
will be impacted by these existing OH utilities. Each project is required to contract with the 
franchise utility companies and pay for the cost to underground those utility lines at the time of 
lot development, per City of Rockwall ordinance. Many utility companies are experiencing 
material and labor shortages which are driving up costs and extending project timelines. Rather 
than burdening each individual project with the costs and delays associated with utility 
undergrounding, the REDC plans to coordinate a more efficient regional effort to take on the 
costs of undergrounding these utilities at one time. 
 
The REDC requests a variance to the City of Rockwall’s ordinance to allow the REDC the time 
necessary to coordinate with the utility companies. Specifically, the variance request is for a 
period of five years. The REDC plans to underground all OH utilities impacting lots in the 
Rockwall Technology Park, including the undeveloped lots and the lots currently scheduled for 
development. Additionally, the REDC will cooperate with third party property owners with 
adjacent land who wish to benefit from the cost-savings associated with a single utility relocation 
project. The extended time frame will allow the REDC time to coordinate the regional project and 
complete the undergrounding in the most cost-effective manner. 
 
We respectfully ask that the Planning & Zoning Commission and the Rockwall City Council 
consider approval of our variance request. 
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Sincerely, 

 

Matt Wavering 
Director of Project Development 
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